Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, February 11, 2010

Attendees:  Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Joanne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Amanda Chau, Andrew Chow, Liz Crompton, Dave Cunningham, Marianne Dent, Lois Eisenstein,  Jackie Girouard, Mollie Harris, Linda Jones, Terry Junek, Charlene Lusk, Jane Packard, Jean Paul, Jay Pritchard, Neal Scogin, Steve Simcik, Missy Singleton, Tanner Singleton, Punnee Soothornpoet,  Jan Stallone, Manulita Ureta, Betty Vermiere, Jim Waldson, Jean Webster, Randy Williams 

Business Meeting 
The meeting was called to order by President Dwight Bohlmeyer at 6:35 p.m.

Secretary Report:  The minutes of the January 21, 2010 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer Report:  Terry Junek reported our current balance is $2951.75.

A reminder was made to anyone who has not paid their annual dues, the $15 may be paid to Terry in cash or check. 

Committee Reports

Membership:  Nothing new to report. 

Outreach:  Hudson Park Trail signage is finished.  Mary Straus is to coordinate with TMN when ready to be installed.  Jean Webster would like the trail prototypes ready by March. 

A motion was made and seconded for  two activity boxes at a cost of approximately $30. Boxes will be used for BioBlitz, Earth Day and any future activities.   Jean Webster will purchases needed supplies. 

Parks and Recreation has requested one Master Naturalist be made available for the April 10 Family Campout.  If interested, contact Dwight Bohlmeyer. 

The City of Bryan Summer (Day) Camp will be at eight different parks.  20-30 children will be brought by bus to the Aquatic Center on Thursday mornings from June 1 – July 10.  Volunteers are needed once a week to feed and do activities. 

Advanced Training:  

Dale Kruse is speaker for tonight on Bryophytes and Their Environment – 1 Hr. Credit. 

Feb. 18 – TAMU Wildlife and Fisheries – Tom Dunlap  -  Rudder – 1 Hr. 
Feb. 22 and 25  -  Project WILD Educators Workshop – 6 Hrs.  
March 12 and 13 – Texas Rainwater Conference in Kerrville -  7 Hrs. 
Check your e-mails from Terry for further information on these and other future opportunities for advanced training hours.   
Training:  Fall training classes will be from September 7 to November 9, 6:00-9:00 p.m.  Tuition will be $130.00.  Application Forms are posted on the Grovesite. 

Discussion was held on the possibility of replacing binders with our own curriculum.  We were advised that we cannot replace but can add to the binders.  

Newsletter:  Thanks to the committee for a great newsletter. 

Social:  Socials will continue to be on the last Friday of the month.  

Historian:   No report. 

Jim Anding is looking for corrugated plastic to experiment with making bird boxes.  Contact Jim if you know where material can be located. 

Neal Scogin and the Friends of Navasota River have met and organized.  They have started to work on plans, which includes identifying areas of history, ecology and recreation on the river.

Volunteer Service:   

Work Day at TCWC the first Thursday in March. 

Extension Office needs help to do filing, mailings, etc.  If interested, see Dwight.

Jackie Girouard discussed reporting hours for advanced training and volunteer time. She also reminded everyone to be sure to turn your hours in every month.  Dwight advised that we must have a sign-in sheet for volunteer hours to have on record. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.  
